
From: Phil Koen
To: Gitta Ungvari; Linda Reiners
Cc: Laurel Prevetti; Mary Badame; Gabrielle Whelan; Matthew Hudes; Rob Rennie
Subject: RFP for ACFR
Date: Tuesday, April 16, 2024 11:11:39 PM
Attachments: RFP for ACFR.pdf

[EXTERNAL SENDER]

Hello Gitta,

I listened to the TC discussion tonight of this agenda item and I am very concerned there was a
fundamental misunderstanding regarding the FC’s recommendation with regard to auditor
independence, the preparation of the Town’s financial statements and compliance with the
Code of Professional Conduct with regard to non-attest services. It was very clear the TC was
not adequately informed of the FC’s core concerns. 

While I realize the TC ultimately agreed with our recommendation, I would request that we
add this item to our next FC agenda to ensure we are all in agreement as to the next steps. I
would also request Staff not prepare an RFP until we have collectively discussed the breadth
of services we are seeking and the deliverables. 

Thank you,

Phil Koen 

ATTACHMENT 5







From: Phil Koen
To: Gitta Ungvari
Cc: Linda Reiners
Subject: FC meeting
Date: Friday, April 19, 2024 6:41:35 PM
Attachments: Chaganty and Associates Engagement Letter.pdf

[EXTERNAL SENDER]
Gitta,

Please include the attached engagement letter in the FC package for April 29 with the Staff
report to the TC. 

Thank you,

Phil Koen 

























From: Phil Koen
To: sheldon@cnallp.com
Cc: Linda Reiners; Gitta Ungvari
Subject: Pages from Chevan and Associates- proposal and contract(1).pdf
Date: Monday, April 22, 2024 2:55:28 PM
Attachments: Pages from Chevan and Associates- proposal and contract(1).pdf

[EXTERNAL SENDER]

Hello Sheldon,
 
At this past Tuesday’s Town Council meeting,  the Council discussed and agreed
with the FC’s recommendation made last December to separate the non-attest
services as outlined in your engagement letter of March 9, 2022 from the attest
services. I would encourage you to watch the discussion because it did raise in
the minds of several Council members the question as to whether your firm
was auditing the financial statements as opposed to auditing only the
underlying accounts and supporting records. It would be helpful if you clarified
for Staff and the Town Council the scope of your services, and the opinions you
are expressing, so the Town Council clearly understands the work being
performed.  
 
The video of the session can be found here
- https://securisync.intermedia.net/im/s/5qbBZ9dBlZaOnBBjSXpW91000fc297 .
 
My concern is, now that the Town Council has agreed with our
recommendation, how do we separate the non-attest services from the attest
services? Is there a way to do this in a way that doesn’t add too much
incremental complexity and cost to the task at hand? As you know our primary
goal is to create an air gap between the preparation of the financial
statements, including the footnotes and the ACFR, and the audit. The FC was
focused on making sure there are no independence issues created resulting
from the multiple non-attest services being provided and eliminating the need
to rely on the application of the safeguards in the general requirements for
performing non-attest services interpretation.
 
In reviewing your proposal, I noted the scope of services you are performing for
the City of Saratoga include the audit and a review of the ACFR, as opposed to



the preparation of the ACFR. Is that correct? If that is correct, should the Town
replicate Saratoga’s approach? Is that a model Staff should review?
 
Any advice you can provide the FC on this would be greatly appreciated. We
will be taking this up at our next meeting which will be April 29.
 
Thank you,
 
Phil Koen
Chair of the FC







 
At this past Tuesday’s Town Council meeting,  the Council discussed and agreed with the FC’s recommendation made last
December to separate the non-attest services as outlined in your engagement letter of March 9, 2022 from the attest
services. I would encourage you to watch the discussion because it did raise in the minds of several Council members the
question as to whether your firm was auditing the financial statements as opposed to auditing only the underlying accounts
and supporting records. It would be helpful if you clarified for Staff and the Town Council the scope of your services, and the
opinions you are expressing, so the Town Council clearly understands the work being performed.  
 
The video of the session can be found here - https://securisync.intermedia.net/im/s/5qbBZ9dBlZaOnBBjSXpW91000fc297 .
 
My concern is, now that the Town Council has agreed with our recommendation, how do we separate the non-attest services
from the attest services? Is there a way to do this in a way that doesn’t add too much incremental complexity and cost to the
task at hand? As you know our primary goal is to create an air gap between the preparation of the financial statements,
including the footnotes and the ACFR, and the audit. The FC was focused on making sure there are no independence issues
created resulting from the multiple non-attest services being provided and eliminating the need to rely on the application of
the safeguards in the general requirements for performing non-attest services interpretation.
 
In reviewing your proposal, I noted the scope of services you are performing for the City of Saratoga include the audit and a
review of the ACFR, as opposed to the preparation of the ACFR. Is that correct? If that is correct, should the Town replicate
Saratoga’s approach? Is that a model Staff should review?
 
Any advice you can provide the FC on this would be greatly appreciated. We will be taking this up at our next meeting which
will be April 29.
 
Thank you,
 
Phil Koen
Chair of the FC



From: Phil Koen
To: Linda Reiners; Gitta Ungvari
Cc: Wendy Wood; Gabrielle Whelan; Mary Badame; Laurel Prevetti
Subject: RE: April 29th Special Meeting - Draft Agenda
Date: Tuesday, April 23, 2024 2:52:47 PM
Attachments: image001.png

image002.png

[EXTERNAL SENDER]

Gitta and all,
 
Terrific - Looks like Linda agrees, so let’s proceed. Could you
also include for agenda item #1 the minutes from the
December 11,2023 FC meeting which captured the motions
that were made regarding the ACFR. Let’s make sure everyone
is clear as to what was discussed.
 
Also, regarding agenda item #2, since there is a ton of material
in the budget book, I would ask Staff to present both the
operating budget and the CIP budget. The FC should primarily
be in listen mode. The goal of the meeting is for the FC to:

Gain an in depth understanding of how the budget was
prepared and will deliver the Council’s desired outcomes
for FY 25 (what are those outcomes and how do we know
when they will be achieved?)
Gain insight to the major assumptions (probably no more
than 5 critical assumptions)
Understand the risks Staff has identified with the budget
(what is assumed in the budget that could “fall out”  and
what is assumed outside the budget that can “fall in”)
How the budget “bridges” off FY 23 actual results and
most likely outcome for FY 24 (explain with a variance





﻿

 
Hello Gitta,
 
I would suggest the following agenda, but would like
Linda’s input/agreement before running with this.
 

1. Review Staff Report to Town Council of April 16,
2024 and discuss options and scope of services
potentially required arising from the FC’s
recommendation to retain a separate firm to
provide the non-attest services as outlined in the
Chavan and Associates engagement letter.

1. Attach the following documents: Chavan
Engagement Letter dated 3/9/2022; Chavan
Technical Proposal dated 10/8/21; Town
issued RFP dated 9/2021; AICPA Code of
Professional Conduct - section 1.295 – non-
attest services; Staff Report Item 19 – 4/16/24

2. Review and discuss the preliminary FY 24/25
Operating and CIP Budget. Provide preliminary
comments and recommendations regarding the
proposed budgets taken as a whole.

 
 
Please let me know if you have any comments on the
draft agenda. I have attached for your convenience















 
                               Sheldon Chavan, CPA, Managing Partner
                         Chavan & Associates, LLP  
                         15105 Concord Circle, Ste. 130, Morgan Hill, CA 95037
                          ~ Office: 408-217-8749 ~ Fax: 408-872-4159
                               Skills, Knowledge and Experience
 
 
From: Phil Koen  
Sent: Monday, April 22, 2024 2:55 PM
To: Sheldon Chavan <Sheldon@cnallp.com>
Cc: Linda Reiners ; Gitta Ungvari <GUngvari@losgatosca.gov>
Subject: Pages from Chevan and Associates- proposal and contract(1).pdf
 
External Email: Use caution before replying, clicking links, and opening attachments.

 

Hello Sheldon,
 
At this past Tuesday’s Town Council meeting,  the Council discussed and agreed
with the FC’s recommendation made last December to separate the non-attest
services as outlined in your engagement letter of March 9, 2022 from the attest
services. I would encourage you to watch the discussion because it did raise in
the minds of several Council members the question as to whether your firm
was auditing the financial statements as opposed to auditing only the
underlying accounts and supporting records. It would be helpful if you clarified
for Staff and the Town Council the scope of your services, and the opinions you
are expressing, so the Town Council clearly understands the work being
performed.  
 
The video of the session can be found here
- https://securisync.intermedia.net/im/s/5qbBZ9dBlZaOnBBjSXpW91000fc297 .
 
My concern is, now that the Town Council has agreed with our
recommendation, how do we separate the non-attest services from the attest
services? Is there a way to do this in a way that doesn’t add too much
incremental complexity and cost to the task at hand? As you know our primary
goal is to create an air gap between the preparation of the financial
statements, including the footnotes and the ACFR, and the audit. The FC was
focused on making sure there are no independence issues created resulting



from the multiple non-attest services being provided and eliminating the need
to rely on the application of the safeguards in the general requirements for
performing non-attest services interpretation.
 
In reviewing your proposal, I noted the scope of services you are performing for
the City of Saratoga include the audit and a review of the ACFR, as opposed to
the preparation of the ACFR. Is that correct? If that is correct, should the Town
replicate Saratoga’s approach? Is that a model Staff should review?
 
Any advice you can provide the FC on this would be greatly appreciated. We
will be taking this up at our next meeting which will be April 29.
 
Thank you,
 
Phil Koen
Chair of the FC









From: Phil Koen
To: sheldon@cnallp.com
Cc: Gitta Ungvari; Laurel Prevetti; Linda Reiners; Wendy Wood; Gabrielle Whelan; Mary Badame; Matthew Hudes;

Rob Rennie
Subject: Agenda Item for the Upcoming FC meeting - non-attest services and threat to independence
Date: Thursday, April 25, 2024 10:32:36 AM

[EXTERNAL SENDER]

Hello Sheldon,
I have put on the agenda for our next FC meeting a discussion
of how to separate the attest and non-attest services currently
performed by your firm. I understand from Gitta, you will be
available for that discussion. Your advice will be greatly
appreciated.
Again, we are looking for the simplest way to do this with
minimal impact on the cost and timing of the audit.
Furthermore, we understand it is common practice for small
local jurisdictions to have their auditor prepare financial
statements, while ensuring the necessary safeguards are in
place to maintain independence when providing these non-
attest services.
To be clear, this is not a best practice but rather an
acknowledgment of the reality of local staffing levels and
capability. Our understanding is by shifting these non-attest
services to another firm, independence would be
strengthened, which is a good outcome, while having very
little impact on cost and timing of the audit. Given this, it
would be reasonable to do, and you agreed with this
recommendation at the December 2023 meeting.
 
As part of our discussion, I want to clarify for the public,



several statements made by Staff and several council members
at the TC meeting regarding the basis for the FC
recommendation. There appears to be a fundamental
misunderstanding regarding the AICPA Code of Professional
Conduct and the Government Auditing Standards (GAGAS)
which provide the foundation for auditors to lead by example
in the areas of independence, transparency and accountability
and directly apply to the Town’s FY 23 audit.
Staff and members of the Town Council on several occasions
framed the independence concern as a difference between
corporate accounting policies and municipal accounting
policies. This is an incorrect view since the AICPA Code of
Professional Conduct applies to all audit engagements
regardless if it is an audit for a local municipality, a private
company or even a public company. Furthermore, the
Government Auditing Standards (GAGAS) incorporate the
same independence standards outlined in the Code of
Professional Conduct. For sake of clarity, the FC believes your
firm has complied with both the AICPA and GAGAS
independence rules. Our concern was how to strengthen
independence by eliminating the need to apply safeguards.
Removing non-attest services from your scope of work and
moving it to another firm or to Staff would resolve this issue.
The misstatements made by Staff and members of the Town
Council implied the FC was misinformed and was incorrectly
applying the GAGAS independence test regarding providing
nonattest services to the Town. This comment is inaccurate



and undermines the FC credibility in the public’s mind. It
would be appropriate for you to explain the GAGAS
independence rules, how they apply to the Town’s audit and
the safeguards your firm applied to reduce the threat to
independence to an acceptable level.
Additionally, it is clear some members of the Town Council are
not fully informed of the scope and purpose of the audit. One
member of the Council asked - “What exactly is the auditor
auditing? Is the auditor auditing the financial statements”. The
response from staff was “No, the auditor is not auditing the
financial statements”. We are troubled by this response.
This was a confusing response because the entire purpose of
the audit is to enable your firm to express an independent
opinion the Town’s basic financial statements are free from
material misstatement and that the amounts and disclosures
in the financial statements present fairly, in all material
respects, the financial position of the Town.  In simple terms,
you are auditing the basic financial statements including the
footnotes to be able to render an opinion on these financial
statements.
I would encourage you to review the Town Council discussion
of agenda item 19 on April 16 and determine if the Town
Council, who are the ones charged with governance, have
been adequately informed under the required communication
and fully understand the scope and significant audit findings
that have been disclosed. This appears to be an open question
based on the discussion at the Town Council meeting.



Thank you for your assistance. We look forward to hearing
your comments next Monday.

Phil Koen
Chair of the FC


